President’s Note

July 2025

If you haven't been to the Field in the past month, the new shelter has been installed! We
are grateful to all those who contributed to the “rebuild/repair” fund as we were able make
this purchase without touching any regular yearly Club income funds. We are now ready
to continue forward with the purchase of the floor pavers as we installed in the current
shelter. As stated in previous communications to the Club, costs have increased
significantly for materials, and we had suggested an additional donation of $50 per Club
Member to assist with the increase to ensure we do not deplete regular Club funds for
these repair expenses. To date, we have seen approximately 25-30 Members step-up and
make this additional donation. While this is certainly not mandatory, we are encouraging
those who have not made this additional $50 donation to use the link on the website, and
provided below, to assist in covering the rest of the expenses with the setup of the new
replacement shelter (ie., floor and electrical outlets and fans).

An email was received approximately two weeks ago from our SWFWMD representative to
advise that 10 more hogs were removed from the property, mostly near our runway areas.
This coincides with the last damage repairs that were made to the Field and we have not
seen any damage since. | have conveyed a huge “Thank You" to our representative and the
trapper who has done an outstanding job this season.

The next Club meeting will take place on 12 July, 2025 @ 0900. This is one week later than
normal as there are several Members who will be out of town for the July 4" holiday
weekend.

Keep ‘em Flying!
See you at the Field

All Members if you are not receiving the club newsletter by e-mail,
Please e-mail Jeff Houck at <jeff.rcpilot@gmail.com>
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Bay City Flyers
General Membership Meeting
7 June 2025

0856 President Houck called the meeting to order with 13 members present and led the
members with the pledge of allegiance and a moment of silence.

Jim Slaughter made a motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting.
Werner Keil seconded the motion.

All members voted in favor of the motion.

Financial report was not reviewed as Treasuer Mike Sperato was out of town. With the
exception of normal monthly expenses, no additional expenditures were made.

Construction of the new shelter commenced on Friday, 6 June with a completion expected by
end of day Monday, 9 June.

The meeting was turned over to BCF Member Michael Nelson who presented his company “Red
Tails” to the Club.

Pete Rundel made a motion to adjourn with a second made by Werner Keil.

Meet ng was adjourned at 0945.
Respectfully submitted,

lef” Houck — President, BCF




Club Sponsors

The Sponsors listed below have very generously contributed merchandise to
our raffles and annual events. Please patronize them whenever possible.
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https://www.rtlfasteners.com/
https://www.smart-fly.com/
https://hitecrcd.com/

Next Club meeting July 12th at 9:00 am at Area 52 Field.
Check out our web site:
HTTP://WWW.BAYCITYFLYERS.ORG

Review the Bulletin Board and our Website to keep informed of what is happening at the flying fields.

The main gate at the flying field 52 must be kept locked when
entering or leaving the field. The four tumblers must be turned each
time the lock is closed. When entering the field if you find only one
tumbler has been turned, try to find the last member who entered
the field and closed the lock incorrectly. Explain to the individual
that all four tumblers must be turned.
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